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SUBJECT:  Vacation #17-02, initiated by Bill Lyons, applicant for Lyons Land and Cattle, Inc., 

property owner, and Ken Spagnola for CVP Acquisition, property owner, to 
abandon an existing 40-foot-wide “Avenue” located on the eastern edge of three 
parcels, generally located at the northeast corner of Childs Avenue and Kibby Road 
(4155 and 4315 East Childs Avenue) and the southeast corner of East Highway 140 
and Kibby Road (1704 Kibby Road). 

ACTION:  Finding: 

1) The proposed vacation is consistent with the General Plan. 

RECOMMENDATION 
Engineering and Planning Department staff has reviewed this request and recommends that the Planning 
Commission adopt a Finding that the proposed Vacation of the existing “Avenue” on the eastern edge of 
the two parcels generally located at the northeast corner of Childs Avenue and Kibby Road (4155 East 
Childs Avenue and 4315 East Childs Avenue) and the parcel generally located at the southeast corner of 
East Highway 140 and Kibby Road (1704 Kibby Road) (Attachment B), is consistent with the General 
Plan. 

BACKGROUND 
The owner of the parcels located at 4155 East Childs Avenue and 1704 Kibby Road (Lyons Land and 
Cattle, Inc.) is working with PG&E to sell a portion of this property to them for future development.  
During this process, staff discovered that a 40-foot-wide “Avenue” had been dedicated by the original 
subdivision of this property (Grimes Subdivision No. 1 recorded on April 5, 1927).  This “Avenue” was 
intended for roadway purposes at the time, but has never been used.  City staff has determined that the 
“Avenue” is not needed, is not shown on the City’s Circulation Plan, and will not be used in the future.  
Therefore, the right-of-way should be abandoned. 

Because the Avenue also affects the property owned by CVP Acquisitions, the City felt it would be more 
efficient to abandon the entire Avenue with one process.  Therefore, CVP Acquisition also submitted an 
application requesting the abandonment of the Avenue on their property (4315 East Childs Avenue).   

The General Plan does not address such routine issues as abandoning unused local roadways.  Therefore, 
the abandonment would not conflict with any goals, policies, or actions in the General Plan, and the 
proposed vacation is consistent with the General Plan. 

Attachments: 

A) Location Map 
B) Site Plan Showing Abandonment Area 
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